

October 25, 2019

Dear Retiree:

All Medicare "Senior" plans have an anniversary date of January 1. Coverage runs from January 1 to December 31. You will have an opportunity at this time to change your health insurance coverage only.

Our annual Health Fair for these Senior Plans will be on November 7, 2019, from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. in Upper Town Hall for the period January 1, 2020, through December 31, 2020.

All Medicare eligible retirees will have the opportunity to change plans for January 1st. The open enrollment period will begin October 28, 2019, through November 22, 2019. All changes must be received in the Treasurer's Office by 12:00 p.m. on Friday, November 22, 2019.

If you are changing plans, please bring your Medicare Part A and B card with you. If you are not making any changes, you do not need to submit enrollment forms.

If you are enrolled in the Fallon Senior plan, please be advised that the plan has been discontinued and replaced with Fallon Medicare Plus Premier. Fallon has also added Fallon Medicare Plus Central Premier for Worcester County Residents Only.

Please be advised that surviving spouses are responsible to pay 100% of premium.

We are enclosing health insurance comparison charts and rates for 2020. The Health Insurance Eligibility Policy along with other important retiree information such as enrollment forms can be found on the Town of Holliston's website at the following web address:

http://www.townofholliston.us/employment-personnel/pages/retiree-information-1

If you have any questions regarding your insurance, please call Mei Joe at 508-429-0602, option 3.

Sincerely,

Mary A. Bousquet Treasurer/Collector

Mary a Bousquet